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President’s Message 

Meetings: 

Board Meeting Monday, 
December 1st, 6:00pm at Carol 
Gilbert’s home with a potluck. 

Guild Meeting :  Monday 
December  13th, Potluck at 
7PM Garden Road 
Elementary School 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Don Russell: Webmaster 
Linda Card: Newsletter Editor 

December 2010 

Patchwork Post 

volunteer participation 
we have throughout 
our guild.  How won-
derful that we provide 
placemats, stockings, isolette covers, 
quilts etc. to our community.  I think 
quilters are the most giving and generous 
people I know.  A special nod to Hope and 
JoNell who work so hard to have supplies 
and kits ready for us to just pick up and 
put together.  I can’t thank them enough 
for organizing all the materials and for 
being our liaisons with the community.  
Fabulous job! 

I will close by wishing you health and 
peace throughout the holiday season and 
into next year.  Take some time to relax, 
enjoy family and count your blessings!         
Mary Casner, President 

Plan your next workshop.  Here are the guest speakers and  
workshops for the 2011 guild year.   

Zena Thorpe -January 11, 2011;10—4 at Amidon Quiltworks, Poway.     
Cost: $35 members / $40 non-members.                                               
Friendship Quilters own Peggy Martin will be the guest speaker at Village 
Quilter’s Guild meeting on Feb 12th, 2011.  Plus, Peggy will be offering the Palm Leaf work-
shop at Quilter’s Paradise in Escondido on Feb 13, 2011 10—4. For more information or to 
register for class please contact Suzy Marshall (858-653-0398) or email her at: 
js.marshall@earthlink.net.  

Marci L. Baker—February 15,2011; 10—4 pm at Amidon Quiltworks, Poway. Cost: $35  
member / $40 non-members. 

Billie Lauder— March 15, 2011 10—4 pm at Amidon        Quiltworks, Poway. Cost: $25 
member / $30 non-members. 

Peggy Martin on April 10, 2011; 10—4 pm at Amidon Quiltworks, Poway. Cost: $35 mem-
ber / $40 non-members. 

Another FQSD super-star is Mary Tabar on May 15, 2011; 10—4 pm at Amidon Quiltworks, 
Poway. Cost: $35 member / $40 non-members.                                                                  

Have fun and support your guild— attend one of these wonderful workshops. 

Programs 

Hello Guild Members 

Ahhh – I love this time of year.  I like 
the cool weather and the rain when it 
comes, I like the family traditions – and 
enjoy sharing some traditional times 
with friends as well, and I like all the 
food.  Yum!  So of course I am looking 
forward to our annual holiday potluck.  
Many of you have the most delicious 
recipes that you share with all of our 
quilting family.  I am thanking you in 
advance – and so is my tummy J  You 
are welcome to bring placemats or table 
decorations if you would like – feel free 
to add to the festive spirit.  Then kick 
back and enjoy socializing with your 
friends. 

I am so impressed with the amount of 

 



 

 

2010-2011 Officers and            
Committee Chairs: 

Mary Casner: President 

Susan Axelrod: Parliamentarian 

LeeMary Heath, Rebecca 
Lighthill  & Dawnell Muecke are: 
1st VP Programs 2010/2011 

Valerie Gall : 2nd VP Programs/ 
for 2011/2012 

Carol Gilbert: Secretary 

Cheryl Wilson: Treasurer 

Hope Campbell, & JoNell 
D’Addario Philanthropy                 

Linda Card: Newsletter 

Roberta Russell, Carol Geising & 
Francine Nadey: Advertising 

Deb Tait: Banner 

Dawnell Meucke: Block of the 
Month 

Cheryl Atkiss :New Member 
Hostess :  

Wendy Mathson: SCCQG 

Roberta Russell: Door Prizes and 
Public Relations / Media 

Holly Torrez & Yvonne Gagne: 
Librarian            

Mary Rozendal:   Mailing 

Susan Axelrod: Membership &  
Directory 

Sue Rolfsen: Opportunity of the 
Month 

Lou Pennock: Refreshments,           
and Retreats 

Shelly Gragg: Sharing 

Ruth Jones/Ann Albertson:Block 
Exchange / Round Robin 

Amy Treicher: Telephone Tree 

Don & Lois Russell: Webmaster 

2011 Opportunity Quilt 
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Jinny Beyer is Coming ! 

Jinny Beyer is Coming! 

Pass the word!  There are still tickets 
available for the Jinny Beyer Event to be 
held on Feb. 19, 2011 ($25).  You can find a 
registration form in this newsletter 
edition or at our 
website:  www.friendshipquilterssd.org .  R
egistration forms and payments will be 
accepted at our mail box, or you can bring 

your completed form and payment to the 
guild meeting and purchase your ticket.  
See Cheryl Wilson at the December 
meeting to buy tickets.  Don’t miss out! 

Ticket Registration form  

is on  Page 7 

Don’t Miss This Event ! 

 

Refreshments 

A big thanks to all that have helped so far.  It's coming along nicely.  There will be 

some more kits at next meeting.  This time putting those smaller blocks into larger 

pieces for the center and outer borders.  At this rate we'll have the quilt top done by 

January.  kerimac@hotmail.com    Karen McCarty  

In December we have our annual Holiday potluck.  Here is a suggestion of who should 
bring what.  Remember .... this is just a suggestion.  If you have a delicious dish you would 
like to share with us, please bring it. 

 If your last name begins with: 

  A thru H --Main dish 

 I  thru O -- appetizer or salad 

 P thru Z -- dessert 

 Thanks and I hope to see you at the meeting.      Lou Pennock 

Welcome New Members! 

At our November meeting, we had FOUR new members join, and we had several guests. 

Our new members are: Judy Bouffard 

Chris Ezzard Sandi Kourik Nancy Oconnor 

Welcome to our great guild. 

Cheryl Atkiss - New Member Hostess 

New Guests and Members 
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Membership 

Project Bay and 3 Fat Quarters - Rosie's Calico Cup-
board winner, Marna Clark 

Book, A Rainbow of Quilts - Rosie's Calico Cupboard-
winner Alice Koenitzer 

Moda Honey Bun - Crazy 9 Patch, winner Darlene Lum 

Gingher Nips, winner JoNell D'Addario 

Project Box, winner Janice Nute 

Book, Debbie Mumm's Cuddle Quilts - winner Bonnie 
Dresser 

 Book, Hunter Star Quilts Beyond, winner Judy B 

 Book, A New Light on Storm at Sea 
Quits, winner Becky Moore 

 3 quilt stencils - winner Cookie 
Siegel 

 Frosty Pillow kit, donated by Heidi 
Pridemore, winner Noreen Redd. 

Retreats 

 

We had an excellent turnout for our 
November meeting and are only 6 
members away from our goal of 200 
members.  Bring a guest to the meet-
ing for free by showing your member-
ship card at the Membership Table.  
Maybe your guest will decide to join.  
Also, dues are reduced to only $15 at the January 
meeting.  See you at the potluck in December! 

Susan Axelrod  

Ellie Cormier 

Remember to frequent the individuals 
and businesses that advertise in our the  
newsletter and be sure to thank them 
for their support of our Guild. 

Door Prize Winners for November 

 

I will be taking sign-ups for 
the May 13 - 15, 2011 
retreat starting at the 
February meeting.  The 
cost is $230.00 for a semi-
private room and $300.00 
for a private room. You will 
need to give a $30.00 
deposit at  sign-up.   

 (Maybe you could ask 
Santa give it to you).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lou Pennock 

  

December Birthdays 

NO BLOCK EXCHANGE IN DECEMBER.  Have a holiday 
break and we will begin the exchange  again in January.  
Happy Holidays.   

 

Ann and Ruth 

Friendship Guild Block Exchange 
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We are planning our December meeting and plan to offer our traditional craft table displays with opportunities 
for you to purchase your last minute holiday gifts.  If you wish to sell your crafts, a table reservation can be 
made with Cheryl Wilson, Treasurer.  The cost is $10.   

Craft Tables in December 

Philanthropy 

In October, Peggy Castor introduced a new quilting project to the group. It is an iso-
lette cover for the very tiny premature babies born at the UCSD hospital. The isolette 
cover keeps light from the baby, in an effort to recreate the dark environment of the 
womb. Peggy designed the 5-part pattern. Several pieces will be sew-and-flip strips. 
Other pieces require only quilting -- meandering or straight lines, or a design of your 
choice. After all the pieces are quilted they will be sewn together to create the com-
plete isolette cover. 

This month, Friendship Philanthropy gave 28 placemats and 4 wheel chair bags to 
Meals on Wheels. Two quilts went to St. Claire's Home. Four quilts went to Chil-
dren's Rady Hospital. One quilt was donated to Quilts of Valor, and four wheel chair 
bags and one quilt went to Veteran's Hospital. 

The completed items turned in during the November meeting included: more than 63 placemats. Of these, Chris Berg 
turned in 56 original placemats. All four isolette kits were checked out in October and we received seven kits back. 
One person took the pattern and created three more sections. We received several wheel chair bags and two com-
pleted quilts. 

Thanks to all of you for your sewing donations. 

Hope Campbell and JoNell D'Addario 

Thank you to everyone who participated in our November Silent Auction!  We made $83.00 which will be promptly spent 
on brand new books!! 

 

You also checked out a total of 152 books from our library which is a brand new record for us and we are thrilled!!  You 
know we love to joke about checking out a "ten book minimum" - we finally had a member actually check out 24 books!  
That's what we really like! 

 

There will be no library table set up at the December meeting, however we will be there to collect any books you'd like to 
return.  We will also have the white shelf set up with a $1.00 Booklet/Pamphlet/Pattern sale.  We have collected many 
wonderful booklets over the past year - but they do not make good additions to the library because they cannot be seen 
in the storage boxes. Please be sure to check out this great sale! 

 

Library On Line Tip: 

If you would like to browse our entire library without any specific book in mind just leave the search box empty and click 
on the SEARCH button. You will then have the entire library open up alphabetically!  Almost 700 books to peruse. 

If you would like to reserve any books just let Yvonne or Holly know the title and box number.  You can call or e-mail us 
and we will bring the books to the next meeting......including the December meeting. 

Yvonne Gagne - ydgagne@yahoo.com - 858-693-3904         Holly Torrez - Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net - 858-484-8999 

Library News from Holly and Yvonne 
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Announcements 

Calendar of Events 

Oct 24—March 13 Quilt Visions: No Boundaries Oceanside Museum of Art is the host of this highly anticipated in-

ternational, juried, bi-ennial featuring the best of contemporary art quilts. Oceanside Museum of Art, 704 Pier View Way, 

Oceanside, CA. 

January 15-16, 2011—Heart of the Valley Quilt and Textile Arts Show 10th and K Streets, Modesto, CA Info: 

gu3s@hotmail.com 

January 20-23, 2011 Road to California                                                                                                                          

Show hours Thursday—Saturday 9:30 Am—6 PM  and  Sunday 10 Am—3:30 PM .   No rolling carts allowed; strollers 

on Sunday only.      Web-site:  www.road2ca/information.html 

Feb. 19, 2011 Color and Design with Jinny Beyer at Mater Dei Catholic High School— Kasselbaum Theatre.  1615 Mater 

Dei Dr in Chula Vista, CA 

February 26—27, 2011 “Symphony of Color” Quilt Show and Sale, 635 8th St, San Francisco, CA . Info: 

wongyen@comcast.net 

April 8—10 2011 The 16th Annual Quilt Show The Best of the Valley at the McDermott Field House 365 N Sweet 

Brier, Lindsay, CA  This is a judged and Juried show. Admission $10 or $15 for a 3-day pass; children under 12 free ad-

mission with an adult.  Friday & Saturday 9—5; Sunday 10—4 pm  Web-site: www.botvquilts.com  Show info: Suzanne 

Kistler 559-625-5430  

April 9—10 2011, “Patterns in Time Quilt Show”, 1273 High St, Auburn, CA. Info: maryleedrake@sbcglocal.net 

April 30—1 May “Seven Sisters Quilt Show”  at Alex Madonna Expo Center -100 Madonna St, San Luis Obispo, CA.  

48 Vendors. Saturday 9—5 and Sunday 9—4.  Show is sponsored by the Associated Quilt Guilds of the Central Coast. 

Admission $10 wristband; children under 12 free admission. 

April 30—May 1 The 27th Annual Springtime in the Pines Quilt Show Nevada County Fairgrounds, 11228 McCourt-

ney Rd in Grass Valley, CA. Sat 10—5 and Sunday 10-4.  Info: momandgram702@yahoo.com. Website: 

www.pinetreeguild.com  Admission: $6. 

  



 

 

Page 6 Patchwork Post 

 

 

  

 



 

 

Page 7 December 2010 



 

 

Page 8 Patchwork Post 

 

Treasurer’s Report—Profit and Loss Budget vs Actual 



 

 

Treasurer’s Report  Balance Sheet  
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Next General Meeting 

December 13, 2010 
� Name Tag 

� Pot Luck to Share (see below) 

A thru H --Main dish 

I  thru O -- appetizer or salad 

P thru Z -- dessert 

� Your Mug 

� Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

� Donations for the Guild Store (on hold for now) 

� Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters Guild of San Diego is a non profit corporation 

organized to educate the community and to promote interest in all forms 

of quilting.  General Guild meetings are held the second Monday of the 

month.  Please check each month’s newsletter for up-to-date location 

information. 

Annual membership is $25 from June 1 through May 31 of the following 

year.  At the January meeting, membership dues are reduced to $15 for 

the remainder of our fiscal year.  Members who are unable to attend the 

meetings or enjoy the benefits of regular membership may pay $10 per 

year for a “Newsletter-only” membership and pay the guest fee of $5 per 

meeting on the occasions when they are able to attend a meeting. 

More information is available on our website at 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org.  

The Patchwork Post is published monthly for members and neighboring 

guilds.  Comments and articles are always welcome and may be mailed to 

the Newsletter Editor, Friendship Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074 

or sent to legcard@gmail.com .  Deadline for submissions is the Friday 

following the general meeting. 

To advertise in the Patchwork Post, contact the Advertising Chair at 

fandrrussell@cox.net. 

Articles in this newsletter may be reprinted if proper credit is given.  

Copyrighted artwork may not be reprinted without written permission of 

the artist. 

 

 


